
 

 

Charlotte Parkhouse is our qualified Makaton Regional Tutor and runs regular 
Foundation and Beginners’ Workshops, Enhancement Workshops as well as 
informal and bespoke training for Staff and Families at Riverside and other 
settings. She promotes the use of Makaton at Riverside, thus providing an 
inclusive communication environment for all pupils.  

Charlotte has recently completed an action research project on the use of 
Makaton in a Special School setting which is due for publication in June 2019 
entitled: ‘Yes, no, maybe: a Call for a Paradigm Shift in the Use of Key Word 
Signing’.  

 

 

 

 

 


